WWNEPSSA
Bruce Faria – President

Christy Cooper – Vice President

Scott Willmen – Secretary & Treasurer

Bob Marvel – Webmaster

September 19, 2010
Dear Coaches & Athletic Directors,

This year the coaches’ meeting was held on Sunday September 19, 2010 at 10:00 AM at the Westminster School.

The minutes of the meeting are as follows:

1. The league dues for this year are as follows:
· WNEPSSA $ 45.00

Make check payable to: “WWNEPSSA” or “Scott Willmen” 

Mail To:
Scott Willmen
101 Aspetuck Ave
New Milford, CT 06776
· NEPSWSA $35.00

Make check payable to: “NEPSWSA” or “Joshua Neudel” 

Mail To:
Gann Academy

c/o Joshua Neudel, NEPSWSA President

333 Forest St.

Waltham, MA 02452
· NSCAA $75.00 – www.nscaa.com
· CGSA $75.00 – www.cgsca.org
2. Over half of the schools did not pay last year’s dues.  Scott will be providing that list to Bruce and Christy so they can follow up.  If you have not yet paid your dues, please pay them ASAP.

3. Scott Willmen mentioned that his name was misspelled on the prior document.  It has been corrected here and we will ensure the website has the correct information.

4. Discussion of referees not showing yellow cards due to inconsistency in policy – Bruce mentioned a situation where a referee did not properly show a yellow card because he thought “it didn’t matter in this league”.  Everyone agreed on the league rules of suspending a player for one game for a red card or accumulation of three yellow cards during a season.  Coaches also agreed that an accumulation of five yellow cards during a season will result in that player not being able to play in post-season games.  In addition, a one-page document outlining the rules in effect for the WWNEPSSA league will be provided to coaches to have at all games and to provide to referees.
5. Discussion on the need to report red & yellow cards to Bruce and Christy, as well as reporting issues with referees – perhaps establishing the use of a referee grade report.

6. Web site – We will look into providing an online registration function for schools to pay the yearly registration.

7. Scott discussed the league finances:
· Web site – cost is approximately $550 annually

· SAYLOR System Software $150 annually
· Stipend for the statistician to enter data into the SAYLOR software (TBD)
· T-shirts for the All-League Game ~$1000 annually
8. Scott brought up the idea of hiring someone to videotape the all-league games and provide the video, with highlights, to players & parents at no cost.  A vote was taken and the vote was to not move forward with that.

9. Scott brought up the idea of looking at providing the all-league players with something more than a t-shirt.  He mentioned that there are low-cost packages that would include a shirt and other items such as a carry-bag.  This was discussed briefly but not voted on.
10. Scott brought up the idea of holding a coaches clinic.  This was discussed and Adam Allerton volunteered to look into the options and costs.  This will be discussed further at the next meeting.

11. A question was asked about providing information on the web site for various charities that schools and/or teams are involved in, such as the Nike Red Laces for AIDS effort.  We will add the information to the web site for any charities you are involved in.  Please email Bob Marvel (r.marvel@comcast.net) with the details.

12. Scott mentioned that he uses his schools AV department to videotape games and edit them into sequences (all corner kicks, all scoring drives, etc) for his players to review and learn from.  This may be a good coaching tool for schools that can do this.  Scott puts the video clips on YouTube (briefly) and will keep the latest one available for a while if anyone would like to check it out – go to YouTube and search on “Cbury@Kings”.

13. There are no rule changes for the 2010 season.

